INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
DATE: November 17, 2014
TO: Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors
FROM: Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel ‘J\P(\:

SUBJECT:  Notice of Claim of Barry Gilbert
Date of Loss: July 23, 2014

I request that this matter be referred to the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services
for approval of a settlement to be paid by the Wisconsin County Mutual Insurance Company in
the amount of $562.85 to Barry Gilbert for damages to his vehicle.

This accident took place on July 23, 2014 around 10:30 am at the intersection of Range Line
Road and Good Hope Road while the claimant was waiting to make a left turn on a red light.

He was in the left turn lane when he was rear ended by a Milwaukee County Parks pick-up truck.
The Parks employee states that he was attempting to adjust some things in the front seat when his
foot came off of the brake. This allowed the truck to move forward and hit the bumper on the

claimant’s vehicle.

The claimant’s vehicle is a 2012 Buick LaSabre. The damages are located on the rear bumper of
the vehicle. The claimant submitted an estimate is in the amount of $562.85.

The adjustor for Wisconsin County Mutual has agreed with Mr. Hansen to recommend
settlement for this amount. Our office agrees with this recommendation.

cc: Raisa Koltun
Kelly Bablitch
Alexis Gassenhuber
Erica Hayden



